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We are a Respectful, Responsible, Safe and Successful School 

Caswell Street, PEAK HILL NSW 2869 

P: 02 6869 1304 E: peakhill-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

W: www.peakhill-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Principal’s Report 

      Term 1, Week  8 Friday  22nd  March 2024

                 Peak Hill Central School 

      Newsletter 

Peak Hill Central Agricultural Teams heads off to the big smoke next week with 17 of our stud Angora goats and poultry to 
compete at the Sydney Royal Easter Angora Goat and poultry shows. The show team has grown to 10 great students who 
demonstrate skill, commitment and team work. The team was recently highlighted in a story on WIN NEWS Central West 
which was an outstanding accolade for the students and the school staff who have enabled us to have such a highly 
regarded breeding program of high-quality Angora goats, Suffolk sheep and a variety of poultry breeds. We wish the 
students the best of luck. The students need to be at the school farm at 12 noon on Sunday 24/3/24 to prepare for 
departure. 

The school is currently preparing our 2024 -2027 Strategic Improvement Plan. The main areas we will be focussing on are 
Numeracy and Literacy Improvement, school attendance and Pathways for students to ensure all students complete school 
and gain entry to further education and or employment. 
 
This year we are lucky to have Strategic School Support in Numeracy with trainers and facilitators from the Department of 
Education working with school staff to build capacity and improve Numeracy across the school. 
 
One of our aims at Peak Hill Central School is to take students on a major excursion each year to enable them to experience 
life out of Peak Hill, contribute to careers education and pathways options throughout School and providing post School 
options for further education or employment. 
 
This year students in Years 5 to 11 will be travelling to Sydney on Tuesday 21 May 2024 and will return on Saturday 25 May 
2024. Students will be accompanied by Mr Peter Neilsen, Miss Sarah O’Leary, Mr Luke Watt, Mrs Lyndal Edge, Ms Brenda 
Stewart, Miss Teagan Heraghty and Mr Jason Tierney. Staff and students will be staying at the NRMA Sydney Lakeside 
Holiday Park, 38 Lake Park Road, North Narrabeen. 
 
Whilst in Sydney students will undertake experiences in 3 separate groups: Group 1 -Years 5 & 6, Group 2 - Years 7 & 8, 
Group 3 – Years 9, 10 & 11. Each group will participate in age-appropriate experiences including visits to a University, Tafe, 
and other industries. Year 7 & 8 will visit Taronga Zoo, go on a harbour cruise, and attend a stage production. Years 5 & 6 
will also visit Taronga Zoo, tour The Rocks area, visit museums and the aquarium. All groups will participate in recreational 
activities including travelling on a cable car in the Blue Mountains, Luna Park, Go Karting, Movies, 10 Pin Bowling and eating 
at China Town to name a few. To ensure equity for all our students there will be no cost for students attending. So that the 
School can confirm accommodation and ticket purchases students will be given an Expression Of Interest letter next week 
to be returned to the School Office by Thursday 28 March 2024, to ensure your child is included in the excursion. 
 

Mr Peter Neilsen 
Principal 
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PBL 
Congratulations to all the students who have diligently completed and submitted fully 
signed Russell cards for Deadlies. Your commitment and effort towards achieving 
bronze, silver, and gold levels are truly commendable. By displaying our core values of 
being respectful, responsible, successful, and safe, you not only exemplify the best of 
our school community but also set an example for your peers. Well done. 
 
 

CHS SWIMMING  
We are delighted to share the fantastic news from the recent Western Swimming 
Carnival, where our school's talented athletes showcased their skills and sportsmanship 
with pride. It is with great pleasure that we extend our congratulations to Jawarn, Jailah, 
Ruby, and Henry for their outstanding performance at the event.   
 
Our swimmers showed incredible talent and determination, which reflects well on our 
school's dedication to excellence in both academics and sports. Their behaviour and 
sportsmanship during the carnival were outstanding, reflecting the values we teach all 
our students.  
 
A special shout-out goes to Ruby for her achievement in the 200 IM event, earning her a 
spot to compete at the state level. We are incredibly proud of her success and wish her 
the best of luck as she continues to represent our school on the state stage.  
 
We would also like to extend our sincere gratitude to Mrs. Crystal Standford for taking 
the students across on the day. Additionally, we would like to thank all the parents and 
carers who attended the event to cheer on our swimmers. Your support and 
encouragement play a vital role in our students' success, and we are grateful for your 
continued involvement in our school community.  
 
Once again, congratulations to Jawarn, Jailah, Ruby, and Henry for their outstanding 
achievements at the Western Swimming Carnival.   
 
 
 



3 

 

Deputy Principal’s Report Continued 

STUDENT PHONES    
As we strive to maintain a focused and positive 
learning environment, we want to reiterate the state-
wide policy regarding the use of mobile phones within 
our school premises. It is imperative that all members 
of our school community are aware of and adhere to 
these guidelines.    
 
Mobile phones are not permitted to be used or visible 
during school hours. This includes classrooms, 
hallways, and any other school-related activities. We 
strongly encourage students to leave their phones at 
home to minimize distractions and disruptions during 
the school day.    
 
However, we recognize that some students rely on 
their phones for communication, especially those who 
commute to and from school by bus. For such cases, 
we have implemented a system to ensure the safe 
storage of phones. Upon arrival at school, students 
can securely hand in their phones to Mr Neilsen, 
where they will be stored until the end of the day. 
This ensures that students can focus on their studies 
without the temptation of using their devices.    
 
It is important to emphasize that any student found in 
possession of a phone during school hours will have it 
confiscated immediately. In such instances, a parent 
or guardian will need to personally collect the phone 
from the school office.    
 
THANK YOU TO ALL STUDENTS AND STAFF FOR JOINING 
HOMEWORK CENTRE  

We would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to all 
the students and staff who have been attending our 
Homework Centre sessions. Your dedication and 
commitment to academic success are truly 
commendable, and we greatly appreciate your 
participation.   
 
Just a friendly reminder that Homework Centre runs 
every Wednesday from 3:15 to 4:30. We hope you 
find this time convenient for getting extra help with 
your assignments and studies.   
 
For those who may have missed the previous 
announcements, notes were sent home to inform you 
about Homework Centre. We encourage you to take 
advantage of this valuable opportunity to receive 
additional support outside of regular classroom 
hours.   

We believe that Homework Centre is a fantastic 
resource for students seeking assistance and guidance, 
and we encourage you to make the most of it. 
Whether you need help understanding a concept, 
completing assignments, or preparing for exams, our 
dedicated staff are here to support you every step of 
the way.   
 

PERSONAL LEARNING PLANS (PLP) 
Teachers will be reaching out to parents/carers to 
schedule meetings aimed at discussing your child's 
Personal Learning Plan (PLP). These sessions will 
provide an opportunity to identify your child's 
strengths and areas where they may benefit from 
tailored support to enhance their learning outcomes 
for this term and beyond. 
 We appreciate the families who have already 
participated in these meetings this term. Please 
remember that your child's teacher is your primary 
point of contact for supporting their social, emotional, 
and academic progress. If you have any questions or 
concerns, don't hesitate to reach out to the school for 
assistance.   
 
HARMONY DAY 

We are thrilled to share with you all the wonderful 
highlights from our Harmony Day celebrations that 
took place this Monday! Mr. Tierney and I were 
delighted to focus our attention on the vibrant and 
diverse culture of Polynesia, exploring the rich 
traditions and heritage of the different countries in 
that region.  
 
Throughout the day, our students embarked on an 
exciting journey filled with engaging activities and 
immersive experiences. From lively games that brought 
laughter and camaraderie to trying delicious foods 
from around the world, each moment was a 
celebration of unity in diversity.  
 
It was truly heart-warming to witness our students 
enthusiastically participating in every activity, 
embracing the spirit of Harmony Day wholeheartedly. 
Their enthusiasm and eagerness to learn about 
different cultures truly exemplify the values of 
acceptance, inclusivity, and respect that we uphold at 
Peak Hill Central School.  
 
We extend our heartfelt gratitude to all the staff 
members who contributed to the success of this 
special  day, from planning   engaging       activities     to  
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Deputy Principal ‘s Report Continued 

ensuring everything ran smoothly. A special thank you 
goes out to Mrs Edge and Ms Stewart for their tireless 
efforts in organising such a memorable event for our 
school community.  
 
Let's continue to cherish and celebrate the beauty of 
diversity in our school and beyond. 
 
Miss Sarah O’Leary 
Deputy Principal (Rlg) 
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Head Teacher News 

HARMONY DAY HIGHLIGHTS 
On Monday the school community celebrated 
Harmony Day. Each teacher and class worked on an 
activity and a room to celebrate our Multicultural 
society. 
 
A big shout out to Mrs Edge for doing most of the 
hard work organising the day. We had so many 
parents, carers and community members come to 
enjoy lunch with us, it was lovely to see. Thank you all 
for supporting our wonderful students and staff. 
Thank you to Mrs Stanford and the Office Staff in 
supporting the day with notes, and other 
administration tasks. 
 
Year 7 and 10 History helped decorate Room 6 with 
images and drawings of Ancient Egypt. We could not 
have done it without the help during the week and on 
the weekend given so generously by Mrs Mel Naden. 
Students also did chalk drawings of mummies, 
hieroglyphs and other symbols representing Ancient 
Egypt. 
 
HSIE NEWS 
Year 7 History are creating artefacts to represent 
Ancient Egypt. Two students Azaria Dargan Miller 
worked over the weekend to produce a very creative 
representation of a mummy in a golden sarcophagus. 
Eva Jenner also created a mummy using a Barbie doll. 
They both showed great initiative in their work, a skill 
very valued by employers (and teachers!) 
 
Year 8 History are researching and learning about 
Ancient China with Mr Tierney. Their assessment task 
is to prepare a report on a choice of topics from a 
worker on the Great Wall, a trader on the Silk Road or 
a woman preparing for a wedding from a dynasty of 
interest to them. 
 
Stage 5 History are researching major events since the 
second world war that have shaped the modern 

world. I am so pleased with the 
interest of students in selecting 
and researching their major 
event or movement. We really 
appreciate the help Mr Brendan 
Allen gives us in class and in 
supporting students out of class. 
 
 

NAPLAN TESTING YEARS 7 & 9 
I have been so impressed with the students during 
NAPLAN, they have all tried their best and were 
fantastically well behaved and demonstrated patience 
when    there were some internet or computer issues. 
Well done students, and a big thank you again to the 
SLSOs and teachers who supported me in conducting  
the   testing. 
 
Ms Brenda Stewart 
Head Teacher Secondary Studies 
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Quotes For The Day 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

This week in the library, K/Year 1 Guya read 'Say 
Cheese' about school photo day at South Furriest 
Public School. We couldn't resist taking a selfie, just like 
the meerkats!  
 
Year 1/2/3 Gugaa and Year 3/4 Dinawan have been 
reading "We Know a Place" about the exciting world of 
the library, the adventures we can have through books 
and the colourful characters we meet in books. 

Miss Stephanie Williams 
Librarian 

Library News 
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Harmony Day 2024 
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Harmony Day 2024 
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Primary School Assemblies 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HARMONY DAY 
 
What a wonderful Harmony Day celebration we had on 
Monday! I am so proud of our kids and our staff for 
creating exciting educational experiences from around 
the world for everyone to enjoy. The learning spaces in 
our school were displayed with cultural items and 
decorations. The multicultural lunch that showcased 
each country and its cultural traditions was great fun as 
we welcomed family and friends into our school.  
 
Thank you, everyone for a very inclusive, friendly and 
fun filled Harmony Day!  
 
Mrs Lyndal Edge 

Harmony Day 
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Kindergarten / Year 1—Guya News Year 1/2 /3 Gugaa News 

KINDERGARTEN/YEAR 1 GUYA NEWS 
 
In Literacy, we have met three new friends - Sammy 
Seal /s/, Tommy Tiger /t/ and Andy Ant /a/! Students 
are picking up these new sounds and letters quickly. 
We have been learning how to stretch a word into its 
individual sounds. As a class, we read and studied 
Thelma the Unicorn, Edward the Emu and Pig the Pug! 
We talked about the characters and ordered the 
events in the story. 
 
In Maths, we have been learning about measuring 
length, and using mathematical language like "longer" 
and "shorter". We explored the playground to find 
items that were longer and shorter than our pencils 
and have been exploring how we can order items 
based on their length. We have spent time practising 
number formation and reading dice patterns 
automatically without counting the dots. 
 
Kindergarten/Year 1 Guya’s had a blast travelling 
around the world on Harmony Day. As a class we 
learned about Mexico and were so proud to display 
our artworks around our classroom for visitors from 
all over the school. What a fantastic day. 
 
Students have been doing a fantastic job of returning 
their Sounds and Letter books. Please keep these 
coming as they are fantastic further practise for what 
we are learning at school. Each Friday, students who 
have completed and returned their Sounds and Letter 
book that week are rewarded with an 
ice block. 
 
Keep up the great work K/1! 
Miss Ella Bandur 
Classroom Teacher 

YEAR 1/2/3 GUGAA NEWS 
 
During Science the Gugaas have been learning about 
living things including the habitats, features and needs 
of each. 
 
Last week students created a greenhouse using snap 
lock bags and paper towel. They then placed wheat 
seeds in the bag and sprayed them with water. These 
are located on the windows of our classroom so that 
they can get their required needs while in their 
greenhouses.  
 
Each week over three weeks the students will watch 
and see what happens to the wheat seeds. 
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Year 3/4 Dinawan News 

Students in  the Gugaa’s have been revising the ‘oo’ 
digraph and coming up with lists of appropriate words. 
They have been working with ‘th’, ‘wh’ , ‘sh’, ‘ch’ and 
‘ck’ before heading for ‘ng’ .  
 
They really enjoyed painting our classroom props for 
Harmony Day and have learnt lots of interesting facts 
about China and its amazing cultural history. 

Mrs Lyndal Edge and Mrs Kelley Westcott 
Classroom 
Teacher 
 
 

YEAR 3/4 DINAWAN NEWS 
 
What a busy and exciting past couple of weeks! 
 
With year 3 students doing NAPLAN and the whole 
class preparing for Harmony day, students loved 
enjoying their break times dancing and singing to 
unwind. 
 
 As we are past halfway in the term, students have 
been busy working towards their learning goals and 
revealing their own individual personalities. 
 
In the past fortnight, we have had 3 new students join 
the class, so a big welcome to them!  
 
In writing, students have been exploring how to use 
paragraphs in their pieces of writing and using 
adjectives to describe nouns. In maths, students have 
started to explore different skip counting methods, 
using hands on materials and mental strategies. 
 
Miss Lucinda Pickering 
Classroom Teacher 
 
 

Year 1/2/3 Gugaa’s News Continued 
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Year 5/6 Wambuwuny News Celebrate Attendance 

 
Miss Teagan Heraghty 
Classroom Teacher 
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Community Information 
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Term  1 & 2 Calendar 

 
 


